
Augustinian 
Augustus Lutheran Church  

An Historic Church for Today’s People 
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 

As we approach the end of both the calendar and church years, there are several opportu-
nities to strengthen our mission as followers of Christ by making disciples and helping 
neighbors in need. On November 7th our own Bishop Davenport will preach at both ser-
vices for the annual Women of the ELCA Thankoffering Service. I have known the 
Bishop for over 30 years and can attest to her deep faith and humility. You will also 
have an opportunity to view the multi-colored quilts made by our Women of the ELCA 
for those in need. It is also All Saints Sunday. We will remember our members and 
friends who have ended their earthly pilgrimage and who have gone home to God. 
Please worship with us this day give thanks to God for his many blessings. 

On Sunday November 14, 2021, at 11:30 AM (right after the 10:30 AM service ends), we will hold our Annual 
Meeting in the Brick Church Nave. At this meeting, we elect Vestry Members and approve the 2022 Budget. 
We must have a quorum of at least 50 Confirmed Members to transact business. Your presence is necessary 
and would be much appreciated.  

During November, we will also collect Christmas presents for the students at 
Gemma Services, formerly the Silver Springs Martin Luther School, in Plym-
outh Meeting. Many of the students there do not have contact with their fami-
ly of origin and depend on people like us provide a bit of Christmas joy. 
Please see further details elsewhere in this edition of the Augustinian. One of 
the greatest ministries Christ calls us to undertake is to do something for a 
neighbor in need because of our love for Christ, knowing that we will never be repaid for our kindness. That is 
the heart of Christian love.  

May God, the beginning and the end,  
who has written your name in the book of life, 
☩  bless and keep you in his grace and peace  
from this time forth and forevermore. Amen 

Yours in Christ, 
Pastor Weleck 

Augustus Friends and Family, 

I cannot thank all of you enough for your cards, e-mails, messages, and well wishes during my recent sur-
gery and recovery. So many of you took time out of your day to think of me and drop a line or say a prayer.  
I am so blessed to work in such a loving environment. 

Thank you to Pr. Weleck for his calls and texts, and covering “bulletin 
duty” during my absence. 

Special thanks to Pr. Kriebel for her visits and flower deliveries as well 
as for mailing bulletins to the shut ins while I was away. 

As I continue my recovery, I know I am in good hands at Augustus! 

With Love, 

Karen McClain 
Parish Administrator 
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 November 2021 
 

 

 

 

On behalf of myself and our all choir members, I’m so happy to welcome back Karen McClain, our office ad-
ministrator extraordinaire!  We missed you and pray for your continued healing and strength. 

In October, bell choir began again.  We welcome one new ringer, Bruce Tempone, and two nearly-new ring-
ers, Kellianne Bonasera and Gavin Elison.  It’s great to be back to ringing a full three-octave set of bells after 
months of smaller ensembles.  By the time you read this, we will have rung for the first time in church. 

New ringer Bruce Tempone is an 8:00 worshiper, and a member of a Woodwind En-
semble.  They will bless us with their music for the prelude on Sunday November 14 
at the 10:30 service. 

Augustus has also been blessed with several talented young musicians who have of-
fered their gifts in worship recently.  Connor Elison (clarinet/organ), Gavin Elison 
(violin), and Nathan Kerr (cello) have participated in ensemble music at the 10:30 ser-
vice.  Thank you for offering beautiful music.  The church’s musical future is indeed 
bright. 

Coming up:  due to continuing COVID concerns, we will not be hosting a Christmas 
Concert this year.  However, our choir will present an Advent Cantata, “Longing for 
the Light,” at the 10:30 service on December 12.  This cantata explores the text and themes of the hymn “O 
Come O Come Emmanuel.”   

Finally, a big thank you to our Vestry, who allowed me a Sunday off on October 17 
to celebrate at St. Andrew’s.  The building dedication service was wonderful, and 

the reception featured a cake with my husband’s photo on it to celebrate his 25th An-
niversary of Ordination.  He was surprised and happy to see me there, and our 
daughter also made the trip from Harrisburg for the occasion.  Big thanks also to 

Bruce Tonkin for stepping right in so the 10:30 service at Augustus went so smooth-
ly, to Pastor Martha Kriebel for her visit to Bill, and to everyone who offered well 
wishes.  Thank you all! 

From the Bench 

Augustus Book Club  

Our November book club meeting will be on November 15, 2021 
at 7:00 pm in the Vestry Room. We’ll discuss: 

West with Giraffes by Lynda Rutledge  

All are welcome to join us! 

Questions?  Contact Karen McClain  
610-489-9625 or office@augustustrappe.org 

https://www.amazon.com/Lynda-Rutledge/e/B006GGHR1M?ref=sr_ntt_srch_lnk_1&qid=1629210818&sr=8-1
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 
 Joe Firth Diane Krasley Maura Cunningham John Kochel 

Mary Saylor 
Abigail Snear 

Clifford Sifton 
Brandon Snyder 

Brandon Barish 
Lillian Catagnus 
Edward Cushine 
Jim Herr 
Nate Long 
Kiersten Markert 
Minetta O'Boyle 
Jeffrey Whitman 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 
Hazel Giera 
Richard Opperman 

Ruth Frazier 
Lily Rode 

Lorna DePaul 
Isaiah House 
Landon Pribbernow 

Mike Van Blaricum 
Summer Watts 
Tristan Watts 

Douglas Cornish 
Curt Reiser 
Beth Vida 

 Cheryl Ludwig 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 
David Hess   Matthew Meeley 

Hogan Millheim 
 Kevin Dubeck 

Brook Gabel 
Dolores Allebach 
Jacob Keim 
Harold Nelson 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 
Martin Sweeney Joseph Cooney 

Joshua Martin 
Sarah Interrante 
Sean Whitman 

Heather Lilienthal  Jack Cooney 
Brian O'Hara 
Madeline Reiser 

Matthew Cooney 
Ashley Tighe 

28 29 30     
Piper Clark 
Moira Gallagher 

Shirley Heist 
Lucas McCrea 
Matthew Quirk 

     November Birthdays 

A Time for Thanksgiving 
In Psalm 100:4 the psalmist gives thanks and praise to God. It’s Thanksgiving! But how can you keep the fo-
cus of the festival on giving thanks? Here are some ways to involve the entire family in getting ready for the 
feast while counting their blessings. 

Making place cards is a way to involve even preschoolers in getting ready for Thanksgiving. Fold in half in-
dex cards. (They come in some festive colors). Apply a sticker or two for more color. Older children can write 
a short message of thanks on each person’s card. Messages might say: “Thanks for being Matt’s friend” or 
“You’re the greatest, Grandma!” Save some stickers to decorate paper napkins. 

Stage a family puppet play. Supply paper bags or old socks, glue, markers, and yarn or fabric scraps to make 
simple hand puppets. For script ideas, have the puppets tell for whom and what they want to give thanks. If 
you have access to a video camera, film the puppet play for viewing after the meal. A great way to share 
Thanksgiving’s blessings would be to send a copy of the video to shut-ins or to relatives who live far away. 

Say “thank you, God, for the birds” by providing a thanksgiving feast for the birds. String popped corn on 
thread, or spread peanut butter on a pine cone or spoon it into individual egg carton cups. Sprinkle bird seed 
over the peanut butter. Attach a yarn loop to each treat and hang them from trees. 

Ask each person to show one object and tell how that object reminds them of a gift, skill, or talent for which 
that person is thankful. Suggested objects include: a pen, baseball, ice skate, sheet music, and so forth. Group 
these items in the center of the table as a “Thankful Cornucopia” table dec-
oration. (If you are unable to collect objects, ask each person to draw or 
write something for which they are thankful on a small piece of writing 
paper. Discuss what each person identifies.) 

Ask each family member to hold up the object or picture they added to the 
“Thankful Cornucopia” described above. Together, thank God for the 
blessing that object symbolizes. 
 
From Family Newsletters on Disk, copyright 1995 Augsburg Fortress. 
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Christian Education 
We are so excited to be together in Sunday school again!  All adults and chil-
dren participating in Sunday school are wearing masks and we have taken all 
other precautions employed by the local schools so we are finally able to gather 
in person! 

We began the year with a module on the Fruit of the Spirit, which enabled us to 
sing one of our favorite songs for three straight weeks.  We celebrated St. Fran-
cis Sunday on October 3rd with our second annual pet blessing, and then our 
lessons continued with a unit on love, which of course is the central message of 
Christianity:  God loved the world so much that he sent his Son to us.  And if 
we love God and love others in all that we do we will fulfill all the command-
ments. 

Reformation Sunday is on October 31st this year—the actual date that Luther 
nailed his famous 95 theses to the door of the cathedral!  We’ll celebrate that 
event and then follow with our All Saints Day celebration on November 7th.  In November we’ll be collecting 
hats and gloves for Gemma Services (formerly Silver Springs – Martin Luther School) and talking about 
thankfulness. 

3-in-1, our confirmation program also began in September with in-person (masked) instruction.  It’s delightful 
to be together once again. 

Please continue to pray for our wonderful young folks at Augustus. 

Grace & peace, 

Sonya Sowards 

Director of Christian Education  

Prayer Group Members Wanted! 
Did you know Augustus’s WELCA has a prayer group? People are invited to call the leader of the group, 
Carol Oelschlager, or the church office with prayer requests and a group of folks will say special prayers 

based on these requests. This group is now seeking additional people to pray for our congregants and 
friends. Men and women who are interested in participating in this most important ministry, please call 

Carol Oelschlager at 610-489-3109. 

Christian Parenting 

Taking Care of Me 
Our bodies are a gift from God. God expects us to take care of them. As soon 
as they’re ready, young children should be taught the importance of hygiene, 
grooming, exercise, sleep, and nutrition. 

As they grow, broaden their concept of taking care of their bodies by discussing 1 Corinthians 6:19‑20 where 
our bodies are called temples of the Holy Spirit. Ask your children to think of those things that wouldn’t be ap-
propriate to drag into the Holy Spirit’s temple. Help them understand that just as lack of sleep, no exercise, 
poor hygiene, and junk food can stunt their physical growth, unwholesome attitudes and behaviors can stunt 
their spiritual growth. Then discuss which behaviors would enhance their spiritual growth and glorify God. Be 
prepared to reflect on your own lifestyle as well. Let’s help our children grow strong both physically and spirit-
ually so they can glorify God with their entire beings. 

From Family Newsletters on Disk, copyright 1995 Augsburg Fortress. 
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Altar Guild Help Wanted  
Altar Guild members attend to the altar on Sundays. They change and adjust the paraments, pre-
pare the Holy Communion elements, place and remove the flowers, and a host of other small jobs 
that are so important to our weekly worship. Are you interested in helping? No experience re-
quired! We’ll train you! Contact Deb Scholl at Schollde@aol.com. 

mailto:Schollde@aol.com
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Quilting Group 

Quilting meets the first Wednesday and third Tuesday of each month 
from 9:30 AM to 11:30 AM.  In  

We now have quilting packs available in the Muhlenberg Center.  The 
pack each has 48 squares in it.   

 Pick a pack out of the Basket on the table. 
 Sew the squares into a Quilt top. 
 Return the pack to the bin under the table. 

Each quilt top will then be used to make a quilt for Lutheran World 
Relief.  Each pack has instructions, and a contact email address if you 
have any questions.   

November Quilting will meet Wednesday Nov 3rd and Tuesday No-
vember 16th in the quilting room from 9:30 AM to 11:30 AM. 

Knitting ‘n Crochet Group 

Do you like to Knit or Crochet?  You don’t need any more Afghans or 
sweaters?  Helping Hand collects knitted and crocheted 7” x 9” inch 
blocks that are sewn together into Afghans.  We also collect completed 
Afghans. The completed full-sized Afghans should about 49” X 
56” (about the same size as the top of a double bed).   

 Baby Afghans should be about 36” X 36” or 36” X 45” in pastel 
colors.   

 Place blocks and Afghans in the basket in the Muhlenberg Cen-
ter.  Please contact me if you need any yarn at 
jandmstuffle@verizon.net .   

Knitting ‘n Crochet meets the second and fourth Monday of each 
Month from 7:00 PM to 9:00 PM.  In November Knitting ‘n Crochet 
will meet Monday November 8th and November  22nd in the quilting 
room from 7:00 PM to 9:00 PM. 

On November 3rd we will be displaying | 
the quilts and Afghans we made the past year  

in the church 

mailto:jandmstuffle@verizon.net
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From “Our” Missionaries in Tanzania 

 

Dear Augustus Lutheran Church, 
 
A Story of Survival 

The Neonatal Intensive Care Unit (NICU) is a place where survival is on the heart of each mother and father, 
doctor and nurse.  And that is the story of Jackeline's newborns. Each little one who finds themselves in the 
unit has a team of nurses and doctors-- a family-- that is doing all they can to ensure the baby's survival. 
Jackeline's joy on the day of NICU discharge gives us a reason to rejoice. Please take the time to click the link 
above and join us in the celebration.  

We have once again been in a whirlwind of activity and will try to get you caught up on recent months!  We 
were able to travel back to the States this past summer to receive our COVID vaccines, attend a Global Mis-
sion Summer Conference virtually (for us, this was in a loft at Jodi's parents at the lake!), and spend time with 
extended family. We were also able to visit a few churches that were in a close proximity to us and were meet-
ing in-person. We were especially grateful for time with our parents. It was also a special time for our children 
to reconnect with their grandparents. They have been a source of love and support for us for all these years.   

And finally, the most recent update, I (Jodi) have finally received my renewed Tanzanian Work and Resident 
Permits, after considerable time! Thank you for the many prayers offered up for this need. I am happily back 
again at Selian Lutheran Hospital, and look forward to new collaboration with my Tanzanian colleagues.  

 

Tiny Feet, Big Steps:  

Advancing Care of Critically Ill and  

Premature Babies in Tanzania 

Next week we will be hosting what is a "first-of-its-kind" clinical 
neonatology conference in Tanzania, and possibly East Africa. 
We have doctors and nurses arriving from 40 government and 
faith hospitals across Tanzania.  Mission hospitals in Kenya, Ethi-
opia and Malawi are also sending their NICU staff. It's been a 
huge undertaking, and the culmination of years of work demon-
strating that sick babies need not die!  We have worked hard to 
train providers in northern Tanzania, and now we take our train-
ing to a broader audience. Fortunately, we have also been able to 
raise funds to make the conference affordable for all.    

If you love this picture of Tanzanian mother with her baby, it was 
a painting by a local Tanzanian artist (Victor Tarimo), created for 
our NICU.  The artist was inspired by our work with babies, and 
created this unique painting to celebrate both mothers and new 
life.  We took an image of the painting to advertise our neonatolo-
gy conference.  The original painting now hangs outside our 
NICU.   
Continual skin-to-skin holding of a small baby is called 
"Kangaroo Mother Care" (KMC), and is essential for the survival 
of low birth weight & premature babies in hospitals across Africa. 
It is being adopted worldwide for its benefits.  
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A Minnesota Classic  

This past summer, we asked our kids for 
their top choice for family vacation... and it 
was unanimous- the Boundary Waters Ca-
noe Area of Minnesota was calling. Grateful 
for this time in the wilderness, disconnected 
from devices and the call of work, we pad-
dled, portaged, laughed, and slept under the 
stars with the sound of the wind in the 
pines. And yes, there was the flipped canoe 
and lost fishing poles (that was the men), 
and the epic battle of the waves and wind on 
the last day ("Mom, don't freak out, we're 
ok!" said Caedmon, as we battled some seri-
ous waves). All in all, a successful trip that 
was filled with all the beauty that comes 
from water and sun.   

All the diamonds in the world, that mean anything to me, 
Are conjured up by wind and sunlight, sparkling on the sea. 

Bruce Cockburn  
 

We arrived back to Tanzania the end of August, and took Caedmon and Indya up to Rift Valley Academy in 
Kenya to begin their Senior and Sophomore years. Caedmon continues to enjoy his classes, particularly Calcu-
lus AP! Indya's favorite so far is Art Survey. If you know them, that's predictable. They are doing well in all 
their classes and enjoying new and old friendships. Caedmon's favorite activity outside of school is rock climb-
ing and Indya's remains chilling with friends and new music.  

It was NOT easy for us to leave Hannah back in MN, but having family connections in the area has been so 
helpful. She is now back in the swing of things at St. Olaf, enjoying a new roommate, and really enjoying see-
ing everyone's unmasked faces this year. She is studying hard (Organic Chemistry, yikes!), and has picked up a 
few new jobs- Chemistry and French tutoring, AND (drum roll please) she is officially being trained as a Zam-
boni driver for the ice rink! That'll look cool on her CV for a long time to come.  

As the fall leaves begin to show their colors in the Northern Hemisphere, we are seeing the "blossoms of 
spring" appear around Arusha as the jacarandas burst into purple. No matter what hemisphere we are in, the 
beauty of creation is all about us. We always give thanks for your partnership in our work, as we seek to 
strengthen our healthcare colleagues and improve health outcomes for children and families, extending grace 
into the lives around us.  
 
We look forward to giving you a good report of the conference at the end of next month, and we ask for your 
prayers. 
 
With joy and perseverance, 
 
Jodi and Steve   

We are supported through the gifts of churches with the ELCA. Churches and individuals can donate to our 
support through the ELCA:  elca.org/missionarygiving  find our names under the drop down tab, Designation: 
ELCA Missionary Sponsorship. 

Information regarding tax-deductible contributions for pediatric work can be found 
at:  www.tanzanianchildren.org  All funds are received through Global Health Ministries (GHM), and directed 
in entirety towards clinical pediatric training of doctors and nurses in Tanzania, care of babies in the neonatal 
intensive care unit (NICU), medications, bed fees and food for malnourished children. 

https://wordpress.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bd859ac972f546e6319127373&id=6b42b96789&e=a072fa8a62
https://wordpress.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bd859ac972f546e6319127373&id=ac49bd029e&e=a072fa8a62
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WELCA will accept donations of Christmas gifts for GEMMA services October 24th 

through November 21st. Look for a donation box in the Muhlenberg Center. 
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